

June 5, 2018 - Minutes

A regular meeting of the Belpre Soccer Club board was held Tuesday, June 5, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Belpre Soccer Club fields. Those in attendance included Leslie Radcliff, Chris Lauer, Mitch Greathouse, Heather Wilcoxen, Heather Sinnett, Stacy McLaughlin, and Michelle Hyer.

Public in attendance was Mark Wilcoxen.

Leslie Radcliff moved to accept the May meeting minutes as presented. Heather Sinnett seconded the motion, all yes, motion passed.

Leslie Radcliff informed the board that she received the quote to black top the entrances and the entire drive and the price was to expensive for us to move forward with that at this time. Chris Lauer also received a quote and it was also too expensive to proceed.

Leslie Radcliff also informed the board that she received a resignation for Curtis Johnson, referee coordinator. He will still be able to help when available but no longer able to fill this role. Leslie Radcliff moved to accept the resignation. Michelle Hyer seconded the motion, all yes, motion passed.

Nate Newbanks provided to the board the tentative schedule for the 2018 Fall season.

Draft: August 10th and 11th, 2018

Opening Day: August 25, 2018
Tournament: October 27, 2018
Allstars @ Belpre: November 3, 2018

Also noted that there will be no games scheduled for September 15th due to the Cross Country meet.

There are currently 12 coaches and 3 assistants registered to coach the fall season.

Discussion was held regarding the possibility of having gravel and/or road grindings brought in for the drive.

Mitch Greathouse stated that the sponsor plaques were on hand and needed to be split up and delivered to the different sponsors. Several board members took plaques for delivery.

Mitch Greathouse also informed the board that he was approached by someone interested in possibly starting a younger travel team. It was recommended that they contact Karen Hubbard.

Chris Lauer informed the board that all paint has been delivered.

Michelle Hyer stated that she was approached by a few parents regarding porta johns on the other side of the fields (towards CVS, behind Autozone). The board stated that they have looked into this but it is not possible because the company can not access them if the fields are wet.

Michelle Hyer also stated that she attended Allstars in Marietta and that the lack of communication to the club regarding the rules was unacceptable. Coaches had no rules/guidelines to follow for this tournament. She recommended that rules, no matter the location, be sent to the coaches in advance for their review prior to tournament day.

Next board meeting will be July 10th at 6:00 p.m.

Leslie Radcliff moved that the meeting adjourn. Heather Sinnett seconded the motion, all yes, motion passed.